





We, the family of St Peter's, united in faith by God, strive to learn and grow together to be the best we possibly can every day.

Newsletter Number 23

4th March 2016

Dear Parents and Friends,



Bishop Alan.

On Wednesday of next week Bishop Alan will be visiting our school as part of his Parish visit.

We will have a school assembly at 2.40pm Parents would be welcome to attend.

Mothers' Day Sunday 6th March







Wishing all our mums a happy day of being loved and looked after.

1F

Miss Freeman should be back with us on Monday 14^{th} March when she is well again.

Miss Strzelecka will continue to work with 1F until then.



Miss Ransom is fund raising on behalf of Cancer Research UK. Your children have been handed out tubes and the aim is to fill them with as many 20p coins as possible. The class that brings back the most amount of tubes will win a prize. Please return the tubes to the school by Thursday $21^{\rm st}$ March 2016.

SRE

During this half term years 1-4 will begin learning about Sex and Relationship Education (SRE). At St. Peter's, we define SRE as learning about the emotional, social and physical aspects of growing up and how to develop positive relationships which keep children safe. It is also about the understanding of stable, loving relationships, marriage for family life, respect and care. An additional letter has been provided with more detail about it. For more information please see Miss Hume or Mr Craft.



Get Collecting Sainsbury Vouchers

Support St Peter's by collecting Active Kids vouchers in 2016. Help us to get fantastic new sports and cooking equipment and help encourage more kids to eat well, move well and live well. You can now collect vouchers and donate them to St Peter's until 3 May 2016.

How to get involved

It's easy to collect vouchers for Active Kids 2016. Simply shop in Sainsbury's stores and online at sainsburys.co.uk and you will earn Active Kids vouchers on your shopping. In Sainsbury's Locals, you will get one voucher for every £5 you spend. You'll notice these vouchers are larger than the ones you receive in Sainsbury's supermarkets and have a photograph on them. In Sainsbury's Supermarkets you'll receive 1 voucher for every £10 you spend. So if you spend £40 you'll get four vouchers, but what's new is that they'll all be printed on one piece of paper. These vouchers are white and smaller in size, with no photograph on them. Once you've collected your vouchers, drop them off in the Sainsbury's voucher box within the main reception at St Peter's.

Active Kids Digital Toolkit 2016 for parents. You can use our handy digital toolkit to easily drum up support for collecting Active Kids vouchers for St Peter's Primary school.

All you need to do is to download our toolkit to find out how you can best use the images and posts.

Download toolkit guide (1.54MB)

Download images & posts (1.87MB)

Pupil Premium

Over the next few weeks Miss Hazell will be updating the Pupil Premium information for our school to make sure that every child who is entitled to a free school meal receives one. In order to do this she will be sending out a registration form for parents to complete. If you receive a form please could you complete it as soon as possible and return it to the office or Miss Hazell. For every new child that is eligible and accepted the parent will receive a £10 ASDA voucher. This is also an opportunity for the school to receive government funding so your support is greatly appreciated. This week **2H** will receive their registration forms.

Nursery

The application forms for children starting Nursery September 2016 are available from the school office. These need to be returned by 18th March. If your child was born between September 2012 and August 2013 and you would like them to attend St Peter's Nursery, please come in and pick up a pack.

Parent Pay

Your child will no longer receive a hot dinner if their account is not at least £2 in credit. An emergency meal could be given at Mr Craft's discretion if you contact the Office before 9.30am. It is your responsibility to make sure your child's parent pay is in credit at all times.

Breakfast Club

As we come to the end of the financial year, we need to balance all monies. We would be grateful if you could pay in advance for your child's breakfast. Forms have been given to your child to take home.

Happy Birthday 29th February - 6th March 2016

Maureen Onyema 10, Leo Lamaa 10, Ire Adesanya 6, Nathan Guye 6, Hael Ekwulugwo 4.

Monday 7 th March	8.00am	Yr 3/4 Athletics Club (by invitation only)
,	9.10 am mass in Church 6A and 1F	
	2HZ assembly 9.15am	
	3.15pm - 4.30pm Yr 5/6 Athletics Club (by invitation only)	
	3.15pm - 4.30pm Yr 1 Boxing club (by invitation only)	
Tuesday 8th March	8.00am	Yr 1 & 2 Judo (by invitation only)
·	3.15pm - 4.30pm	Yr 5/6 Netball Club
	3.15pm - 4.30pm	Yr 1/2 Football Club
	3.15pm - 4.30pm	GYM club (by invitation only)
	3.15pm - 4.30pm	Street Dance (by invitation only)
Wednesday 9th March	8.00am	Pop Choir (by invitation only)
	8.00am	Yr 5/6 Basketball (by invitation only)
	3.15pm - 4.30pm	Yr 3/4 Football club
	3.15pm - 4.30pm	Yr 5/6 Athletics club (by invitation only)
	3.15pm - 4.30pm	Street Dance (by invitation only)
Thursday 10th March	3.15pm - 4.30pm	Change for life club (by invitation only)
	8.30am Nurse drop in	
Friday 11th March	8.00am	Yr 4 Judo (by invitation only)
	8.00am	Yr 5/6 boys football
	8.00am	Yr 5/6 girls football
	2.30pm	Whole school assembly

Have a lovely weekend.

Yours sincerely,

Mr D Craft Headteacher

Our staff have had training around the area of FGM. (a barbaric, illegal practice)



Worried about FGM?

Call the NSPCC FGM Helpline if you are worried a child is at risk of, or has had FGM.

It's free, anonymous and open 24/7: Telephone: 0800 028 3550

Email: fgmhelp@nspcc.org.uk